Town of Haw River 

Special Called Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 12, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a special called meeting on Monday, January 12, 2009 in the Haw River Civic Center at 6:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis, Clerk Speicher, Chief Felts, Chief Wade, Charlie Allen and Planning Board Members Herman Johnson, Tad Martin, Laurie Jarrett, Cathy Wilson and Don Waugh.
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Boggs introduced all in attendance. The meeting was turned over to Manager Earp who showed a power point presentation. It was in two parts: Phase I. What we have accomplished in the years 2007-2009 during Manager Earp’s tenure and Phase II. Where do we go from here? Attached.
 The meeting continued under Mayor Boggs direction covering the following topics:

1. JORDAN LAKE: Manager Earp shared the anticipated costs if all of the rules are enacted. They would add $1,000,000 to the annual budget which translates to $90.00 per premise per month additional revenue needed. Those present were encouraged to contact Rep. Alice Bordson and Senator Tony Foreist to ask them to oppose the Jordan Lake Rules.
2. GREEN LEVEL: The Mayor and Manager Earp announced they are meeting with the LGC and Green Level in Raleigh on Wednesday, Jan. 14 to discuss Green Level’s request to construct sewer lines to go around Haw River and connect with Burlington. 

3. 800 MHZ RADIOS: Everything is in place for February 2 loan closing and delivery of the radios.
4. HAW RIVER BRIDGE: NCDOT has agreed to paint the bridge if Haw River buys the paint. Manager Earp is trying to work with North Carolina railroad to paint the railroad trestle bridge over Graham Road. Cathy Wilson agreed to try to find people to paint the bridge if Manager Earp could secure the necessary permissions. 

5. STREET LIGHTS: Duke Power is in the process of changing the street lighting which will give more illumination. It will cost slightly more but the benefits should out way the costs.

6. LAND USE AND GROWTH PLAN: A citizen steering committee, with the assistance of the NC Department of Commerce, can develop a long range plan that will direct future growth in the Town limits and ETJ. The NCDOC will assist at a nominal fee to cover travel expenses. 
7. TABARDREY MILL: Manager Earp stated he has not heard from Mr. Harbinson concerning his plans.
8. STAN MARTIN PROPERTY: The property is 90% cleaned up and there is a potential buyer in the picture.
9. SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOLS GRANT: Manager Earp is working on finalizing the paperwork. Hopefully classes will begin in February with the PTO and students at the elementary school. 
10. SIDEWALKS: A plan is being developed and hopefully can be implemented by summer.
11. PAYNE OIL: They are waiting on word from the railroad but it is their desire to stay in Haw River.
12. WINDOW DAMAGE: Chief Felts stated that unless someone comes forward, they will likely never apprehend the person(s) who shot at the Town Hall and Museum.
13. UNLICENSED BUSINESSES: Manager Earp stated that increased efforts will be made to collect from those who are currently operating in Haw River without a Privilege License.
14. DOWNTOWN MASTER PLAN: Paul Kron of the PTCOG should have all aspects of the plan complete by June.
15. TRAFFIC ORDINANCE: Jake braking is now illegal. Trucks with 3 axles or more are allowed on Keck and Rolling Road but are prohibited on the side streets.
16. DOG ORDINANCE: Research is being done to consider the implementation of an ordinance prohibiting more than two or three dogs.

17. HAW RIVER CLEAN-UP: Council is dedicated to the clean-up of Haw River. The Outdoor Storage Ordinance was the first step; it allows 24 months for compliance.

18. PHILIP MORGAN: Mr. Morgan stated he is still considering the best use of his land as advised by the Planning Board. He would eventually like to come into the town limits.

19. DEBRIS TRANSFER STATION SPECIAL USE PERMIT: Attorney Davis stated that the court case is working its way through the system. The plaintiffs claim that the Council did not follow the Town Ordinance and did not have enough evidence to make an informed decision. It will likely take anywhere from two to eight months from now before anything happens.

Manager Earp thanked the Boards for their efforts and for allowing him to serve as Town Manager. Mayor Boggs asked those present to give feedback on how the Council is doing.
8:00  p.m. Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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